
        EATONVILLE 
                                                             POLICE DEPARTMENT- CHIEF JASON LALIBERTE 

  M E M O R A N D U M  

DATE:  10/11/2021   

TO:        MAYOR SCHAUB AND TOWN COUNCIL  

FROM:    CHIEF JASON LALIBERTE 

RE: EATONVILLE POLICE DEPARTMENT’S  
 SEPTEMBER 2021 REPORT 

General    

Officer Wade was involved in a serious off-duty automobile accident and spent approximately two weeks in the 
hospital.  He has recovered but is still on sick leave as he heals and waits for clearance from his doctor to 
return to duty.   

 

 

 

        

Public Safety Committee  

There was no public safety committee meeting in September. 
 
Management Activities 
 
Officers McGuire, Anderson, and Duran have doing their best to cover Officer Wade’s shifts on overtime while 
he is out on sick leave.  However, the gap in coverage resulted in 15 calls that were covered by PCSD (about a 
200% increase over the normal average). 
 
On Sept. 8h and 9th Officers Duran, Anderson and McGuire attended a regional training which included the 
contract cities of University Place, Edgewood and Pierce Transit.  24 students attended the Law Enforcement 
Casualty Care (LECC) taught by Blair Dell from BMK Ventures.  The training day was extremely successful 
and prepared the students to care and treat victims of a mass casualty incident such as an active shooter or 
natural disaster.  This training also supports new state legislative mandates for officers to be able to provide 
lifesaving care.   
 
To supplement the aforementioned LECC training, I purchased 4 mass casualty response kits to issue to each 
of my officers.  These kits will better equip our officers to be able to respond and appropriately treat victims of a 
mass casualty event.  The kits will be completed and delivered mid-October. 
 
 
***September 2021 statistics below*** 
 
 
 
 
 



SEPTEMBER 2021 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 



SEPTEMBER 2021 
 

 
 
 
 

 

 



FROM: Chief Wernet 

TO: Town Councilmembers 

DATE:       October 11, 2021 

RE: Fire Chiefs Report  

 

SOUTH PIERCE FIRE AND RESCUE 

 
 SPFR continues with mediation meetings on the reorganization and testing processes with L-

726. 
 

 SPFR began our in-house Volunteer Academy on September 7th, 2021. We currently have 6 
recruits.   

 
 SPFR participated in the Roy Rodeo on September 4th & 5th.  

 
 SPFR participated in the 25th Annual Rod knockers Car Show by providing a First Aid & 

information station in front of the SPFR Administrative Building.  
 

 SPFR has started providing open CPR/First Aid classes.  
 

 SPFR members participated in the “Adopt A Highway” clean-Up project on September 
23rd.  

 
 SPFR Members completed the final inspection of the new fire engine from Spartan 

Manufacturing. The new engine is projected to be in service in November. The “Push in” 
ceremony date at Station #170 is TBD. 

 
 Response information for September is as follows:  

 
    

 

 

 

District Medical/Emergency Responses 
September 

17 SPFR 249 
Eatonville/SPFD43 34 
PCFD 23 Trans/Assist 7 
Graham Fire 12 
Central Pierce Fire 2 
Other 0 
Total  304 



 

September 2021 Water Sewer Work List Synopsis  

 

 

- Daily water and wastewater water quality laboratory testing and system 
checks. 

- Daily Water and wastewater treatment quality assurance / quality control 
laboratory testing 

- Daily pick up garbage in parks 
- Daily water and wastewater treatment plant maintenance 
- Daily meter reads move in/outs. 
- Locates as requested around town 
- Fill pot holes around town. 
- Mow grass in parks 
- Train employees at both water and wastewater plants 
- Clean sewer lift stations 
- Various afterhours WTP and WWTP alarms 
- Install several street signs around town 
- Inspect new Water / Sewer connections. 
- Clean treatment plants top to bottom. 
- Clean, unplug and TV sewer main around town. 
- Install several new water meters at new connections 
- Help power crew. 
- Water leak detection around town.  
- Collect and submit lead and copper tests. 
- Update water cross connection program. 
- Work on new construction projects and updates. 
- Repair chlorine issues at WTP 
- Fix several water leaks around town 
- Clean river intake system. 
- Build dams and maintain surface water inlet daily. 
- Repair air/blower issues at WWTP 

 





Eatonville Planning Commission
Bi-weekly Report to the Town Council

10/4/2021
To: Town Council
From: Daniel Adams, Chairman

General
The meeting went efficiently. We got through our agenda items.

Current Tasks

1. EMC Chapter 19- Commercial and Multifamily

We did not have our meeting on September 20 because of the planned but short notice
power outage and to give Scott Clark more time to prepare the edits we requested for
Title 19’s Commercial and Multifamily section. We went over those this evening, are
happy with the edits we made and are ready for a final review of the rest of Title 19
before we send it to you for your approval. The requested agenda for this meeting only
included the commercial portion so we would like to have the entire Title 19 on our
agenda for our next meeting to go over it one last time. In short we believe that less can
lead to more and you will see what I mean when we send the full Chapter to you for
review along with a letter accompanying the Title 19 in my next report to the council.

On another note, since we are wrapping up Title 19 soon we would like to start
discussions, if possible, about short term rental regulations.

With the rise in “Air BnB'' type short term rental housing across the region, especially
near the park service at Mt. Rainier, the current hardship in finding somewhere to live in
the area and town is very real. The superintendent for Mt. Rainier even mentioned two
years ago at a meeting in Elk Plain that he had many seasonal positions go unfilled for
the 2019 summer because there was nowhere for those employees to live due the the



meteoric rise in Air Bnb rentals. This goes for every industry in the area, especially the
service/retail industries. This issue is very well documented across the nation as well
and has been allowed to go on without regulation of some kind. Many other
municipalities across the nation are adopting regulations regarding short term rentals in
order to encourage longer term housing to preserve communities and their
neighborhoods. With no references in Eatonville’s code regarding short term rental
housing, we believe it prudent to bring this to the planning commission for
consideration, discussions and to bring something to recommend to you. This way the
town can have something in place before it turns into something unmanageable down
the road. As we are a body of non-elected officials who, along with the planners, advise
the town on regulation/code reviews, we believe this is within our purview and
jurisdiction to investigate this for the benefit of the citizenry.

In short our next requested agenda is as follows:

10/18/2021
Review of Title 19

Short Term Rental

Thank you

Humbly,
Daniel Adams
Chairman Eatonville Planning Commission


